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13-11-18 
 
Dear Parents,     
 
Reading Evening – 14th November  
Don’t forget the reading evening tomorrow night from 5.30pm to 7pm. As explained in 
the letter last week we will read and enjoy stories, poems and rhymes. Refreshments will 
be served in the school hall by our PTFA. We also have the Scholastic book fair so, if you 
would like them to, your child can choose and purchase a book. The books trolleys will be 
open in the school hall after 3.30pm tonight and in the morning before the bell rings if 
you would like to browse. Sale of books helps to contribute towards buying books for 
school so it is a win, win! Hope you can come along and enjoy this fun event. 
 
Its going to be a busy day!!! 
 
Christmas Carol Concert at St Andrew’s Church, Penrith 
Once again we will be singing at the annual schools Carol Concert at St Andrew’s Church, 
Penrith. This is organised by the Penrith Schools Music Association of which we are a 
member. This year the concert is on Tuesday, December 11th at 7pm. A number of 
schools will be participating. This is a wonderful opportunity to come together and sing 
and will really get you into the festive spirit.  We will organise transport before the 
concert and ask that parents collect their children at the end of the concert (or arrange a 
lift home).  
 
Children in the choir will travel to Penrith by bus on Tuesday morning to rehearse. Tickets 
are available for parents/grandparents and anyone else interested in attending at a cost 
of £5 for adults and £3 concessionary price.  
 
Please sign and return the slip below if you would like your child to take part. 
 
 

Armathwaite School 
ARMATHWAITE 
Cumbria 
CA4 9PW 
016974 72296 
head@armathwaite.cumbria.sch.uk 

Headteacher:  Mrs Helen Hepworth 



 

 

  

Learning with the 

Community 

School Curriculum 
Award 

 

 

Community Carols in the Old School Hall 
On Wednesday December 12th at 7pm we will join members of our community in the Old 
School Hall to sing and do a reading. This is a wonderful way for our community to join 
together. Children sit with Mrs A and me and sing a song from our Christmas play. They 
love wearing their costumes to this event! Mince pies and refreshments are served 
afterwards. You are most welcome to stay or can drop your child off, collecting them 
afterwards from Mrs A and me. 
 
 
Christmas Shopping Event  
This Friday evening, 16th November,  there is a PTFA organised Christmas shopping event 
in the Old School Hall in Armathwaite village (by the church). The event runs between 
6pm and 9pm. Funds raised will support school and we are grateful to our PTFA 
committee for organising this evening. It is a great fundraiser and also a lovely 
community event. There will be a range of stalls, activities for children and refreshments 
being served. Please come along! 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Helen Hepworth 
Headteacher 
 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Penrith Carol Service - Tuesday, December 11th at 7pm 
 
I would like my child/children …………………………………to take part in the carol service 
please tick 
 
I would like to buy  …….  tickets. 
 
Signed …………………………………. 
 
 
    

 


